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I’'m reaching out to express my strong opposition to HB 2239. As someone in recovery, |
can say without a doubt that Oxford Houses played a crucial role in helping me turn my
life around. The certification process and guidelines set by Oxford Houses Incorporated
are just as effective and important as those recognized by NARR, and both should be
treated equally. These homes offer more than just shelter — they create a supportive,
accountable community where people like me can focus on staying sober and rebuilding
our lives. If this bill passes, it will only make it harder for those battling addiction to find
the safe and stable environment they so desperately need.

My own journey is a clear example of why Oxford Houses matter. When | was at my
lowest point, struggling with addiction, | didn’t know how to move forward. Oxford House
gave me not only a place to live but a place to grow — surrounded by people who
understood what | was going through. It taught me responsibility, helped me hold down
a job, and showed me how to be a contributing member of society again. Without that
support system, | don’t know where I'd be today. Oxford Houses save lives, and I'm
living proof of that.
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